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MEMORANDUM 
  
To: Members of the Faculty of Applied Science & Engineering 

Cc: Chairs and Directors  
 Sioban Nelson, Vice-Provost, Academic Programs 

From: Cristina Amon 

Date: July 18, 2017 

Re: External Review of the Department of Civil Engineering and its Programs 

An external review of the Department of Civil Engineering and its undergraduate and 
graduate programs has been set for March 14-15, 2018. Five eminent colleagues have 
agreed to form the review team. They are: 
 

James Garrett, PhD 
Professor, Civil and Environmental Engineering and Dean, College of Engineering, 
Carnegie Mellon University 
 
Amit Kanvinde, PhD 
Professor and Chair, Civil and Environmental Engineering, University of California, 
Davis 
 
Kimberly Kurtis, PhD 
Professor, Civil and Environmental Engineering and Associate Dean, Faculty 
Development and Scholarship, Georgia Institute of Technology 
 
Van-Thanh-Van Nguyen, PhD 
Professor and Chair, Civil Engineering, McGill University  
 
Erik Westman, PhD 
Professor and Department Head, Mining and Minerals Engineering, Virginia Tech 

Members of the Faculty who would like to offer comments toward this review are asked to 
send them via email to governance.fase@ecf.utoronto.ca. 
 
Please circulate this memorandum to any members of the Faculty who may not have 
received it through the general distribution.  
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